
Safeguarding Newsletter—Summer Term 1 2024 

Dear Parents and Carers  
 
I hope you all had a good Easter break, we look forward to seeing the children for the final term of this academic 
year. 
All staff at Belle Vue have a responsibility to safeguard children but just a reminder to you that we have the 
following designated staff in place with responsibility for safeguarding: 
 
Mrs. C Davies—Designated Safeguarding lead 
Mrs. S Richardson—Deputy Safeguarding lead 
Mrs. A Perrett—Deputy Safeguarding Lead 
Mrs. C Mulligan—Deputy Safeguarding lead 
 
Governor responsible for safeguarding: Mrs. S Rose 
If you have any concerns regarding the safeguarding of a child/children please contact the school immediately on 
01384 389900 or email info@belle-vue.dudley.sch.uk. During holiday time, please email safeguarding concerns to: 
safeguarding@belle-vue.dudley.sch.uk  
If you suspect a child is in immediate danger please ring 999.  

 What is Mental Health? 
 
Mental health encompasses social, physiological, and emotional wellbeing, involving the ability to function and 
cope with daily life. Contrary to popular belief, mental health is relevant to everyone, not just those with mental 
health problems. Mental health can fluctuate over time, similar to physical health.  
 
The term ‘mental health’ is used to describe various conditions that cause changes in feelings or behaviours. 
Examples include anxiety, depression, obsessive compulsive disorder, eating disorders, and psychosis. This list is 
not exhaustive. It is worth noting that one in ten children will experience mental health issues, and more than 50% 
of these issues begin before the age of 14.   
 
Children and young people undergo various behavioural changes as part of their growth process. While some 
changes are typical for young people, in certain cases, they may indicate the development of mental health 
conditions.  
 

 Tips for listening to a child  
 
Discussing mental health can be challenging. Children and young people may worry about being labelled or 
stigmatised, upsetting others, or the potential consequences. Parents and carers may have concerns about saying 
the wrong thing, exacerbating the situation, or treatment options. Creating a safe and loving environment is 
crucial for children with mental illness.  
 
Maintain a supportive and low stress atmosphere at home. Structure can be helpful in reducing stress. Parents and 
carers can try making a contract with their child, ensuring they feel comfortable talking or finding alternative ways 
to communicate when they’re struggling e.g. texting. This gives children a safe outlet to express their feelings. A 
safe environment also entails open communication and dialogue. Encourage your child to understand their own 
mental health by regularly checking up on their wellbeing.  
 



Help them understand how to manage their emotions, identity feelings, and recognise their influence 
on behaviour. The ‘Triangle of Feelings’ can be useful in this regard. This allows young people to 
understand how we think, feel, and behave, and how each influences each other.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
PLEASE REMEMBER! You are not alone. There are numerous resources available to assist you and your child. You 
can also reach out to your GP, school nurse, or the school’s safeguarding team for support and guidance.  
 

Useful websites to support parents/carers with children’s mental health 
 
https://www.parentingmentalhealth.org/?
gad_source=1&gclid=Cj0KCQjwqpSwBhClARIsADlZ_TlafEmf8b-
Iki8IH8fCT4xtQIZSX54wfzwKvzP7nDsQvAbVUtf7QQwaAkzeEALw_wcB 
 
https://www.kidsinspire.org.uk/?
gad_source=1&gclid=Cj0KCQjwqpSwBhClARIsADlZ_Tl8tTMx8N_ax4GRR3KicAv97ZDjbUl0m_wel
JJK_rtM_S-9SWGLlUoaAqHdEALw_wcB 
 
 
https://www.youngminds.org.uk/parent/ 

 
Mental Health Audit 
 
 A big thank you to the pupils, parents/carers and staff who kindly gave their time and volunteered to take part in 
the whole school Mental Health Audit in February 2024. Feedback has been given and Mrs Davies shared the 
findings with representatives on Parent Forum in March. As soon as the action plan is created, this will be shared 
with all parents and carers of the school. Thank you again for all your support.  

         
Road Safety for Children 
 
Despite our mixed weather, during the summer term is when our older children are either being given permission 
to walk to school and for those preparing for transition, our year 6 children will be thinking about how they get to 
school when they go into Year 7.  
 
Regardless of your child’s age, it is important to share good practice of how to cross roads safely from a young age. 
This encourages good habits when crossing roads regardless of how busy they are or not.  
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